



     Minutes of a Meeting of Warcop Parish Council
Held on Monday 15th October 2018
In Warcop Village Hall at 7.30 pm
PRESENT:
Councillors Mr D Keetley (Chairman)   Harrison, Deighton, Wass & Fell
ALSO PRESENT:   Clerk + 2 members of public.
	01/1018
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Councillor Heron
	ACTION

	02/1018
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
None
	

	03/1018
	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
The minutes held on Monday 10th September 2018 were confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.  Councillor Fell proposed these as correct and Councillor Harrison seconded them.
	

	04/1018
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE LAST MEETING

The work at Chapel Garth has now been completed.  
The clerk has emailed Mr Dow at the Highways dept to ask if the overhanging trees in the parish could be looked at.

The clerk will email the Environment Agency to ask if something could be done regarding the flooding in the field adjacent to the church.

Councillor Deighton still needs to fence off the pond area at Sandford.

Councillor Wass is still chasing up the BT box.

The grass verges from the railway bridge into the village have also been cut back.

The clerk will write a letter thanking Mr Harbage from Sandford for cutting the village grass this summer and offer him the use of the PC’s ride-on mower.
	HS

GD

TW

HS

	05/1018
	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
A resident was asking if there is any more information regarding Broadband – no update as yet. *Update – Connecting Cumbria emailed to say work to provide electrical supply is imminent but they urged caution in case of more technical issues.
The bus shelter windows are out again.  Councillor Wass will ask Mr Keith Bell if he can fix these again.
	TW



	06/1018

	APPLICATION FOR DEVELOPMENT
None received
	

	07/1018
	FINANCE

The following payments were approved for payment :
PFK Littlejohn – Audit Annual Accounts – BACS £288.00
Warcop Village Hall – Room Hire – BACS £36.00

Mrs H Strong – Clerks Salary & Expenses - £619.60

HMRC – Clerks PAYE - £135.80

T Maughan – Gravedigging L Bromby - £200.00 Chq 100103

One Com – Website Fee £15.58 – Chq no 101004

The 3 monthly bank reconciliation was checked and signed.

The budget was discussed.
	

	08/1018
	COUNCILLOR REPORTS & UPDATE
Grass cutting/Old Cemetery – Councillor Heron asked for this to be discussed at the meeting, but unfortunately was not in attendance.
Flood works – Awaiting a quote from Mr C Deighton for the path.  The chairman has been given a price for 2 replacement lectern-style information boards and would also like to purchase some planters if there is some money left for residents to adopt.
Street Lighting - EDC – The signed contract has been sent back.  The clerk has been in touch with EDC to ask if the parish council would be able to take over the costs of the street lights which are on buildings and not on poles.  EDC would like some information regarding this as to where exactly they are and will get back to the parish council regarding costs etc.
Mini bus link – Numbers are low at the moment but try to encourage residents to use this service or lose it!

PC Vacancy – There has been 1 applicant for the position, Mr Clive Allen from Sandford.  He was co-opted onto the parish council by the chairman and seconded by Councillor Fell/Wass.  Mr Allen has filled in the register of interests and declaration of interests form and the clerk will send these to EDC.  It was agreed to send a thank you card to Mrs Daldry and flowers to thank her for her time as a parish councillor.
	HS

	09/1018
	PARISH ACTION PLAN
Please can all councillors have a look at this. Please note that the pursuit of a solution to the Sandford Institute issue has been removed as it was felt that this is a matter for the Sandford Institute management group to try and solve.
	Everyone


	10/1018
	COMMUNITY ISSUES

	

	11/1018
	SCHEDULE OF CORRESPONDENCE NOTICES & PUBLICATIONS
None
	

	12/1018
	COUNCILLOR MATTERS
A resident has offered to donate a Christmas tree for Warcop.  Councillor Wass will ask Mr Allinson, who installed the defibs, if he will be able to use the supply from a street light to be able to put some lights up.
Councillor Wass mentioned that the residents from Beckside would like “no parking” or railway sleepers putting in the layby during the fair week.  It was also discussed to reduce the number of bow tops allowed in the village from 20 down to 10.


	

	13/1018
	ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDA


	

	13/1018
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

Thursday 22nd November 2018 at 7.30pm
Meeting closed at 8.35pm
Chairman …………………………………

Date ……………………………………….
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